THE PARISHES OF

BRANDESTON AND KETTLEBURGH

Dear Friends
We seem to have had quite a few baptisms recently at St Michael’s, and Graham and I have been busy throwing water around!  Actually it is a great privilege to baptise (or ‘christen’, denoting the same thing) a child or indeed anyone.  Several of these baptisms have been of toddlers which has produced some interesting little challenges, such as how do you get them to stay still for more than two seconds!

Baptism is a very important sacramental rite of the Christian church.  Jesus himself considered it most important as he went to John the Baptist to be baptised in the River Jordon, and it was then that he received the Holy Spirit to empower him for his ministry.

So what is baptism all about?  It is a sacrament, or outward and visible sign, in which the water symbolises the cleansing and washing away of a person’s sins and so the baptised person dies to their old life and is reborn into the new life of Christ.  Through the water used, a person is united with Jesus in his death and in his resurrection, so sharing in his new life. This imagery can be quite hard to get to grips with.  Baptism is also about a person becoming part of the Body of Christ, the church family or community.  Baptism is an outward sign of a person starting their Christian journey of faith, in the company of all other Christians.  We also use special oils to anoint the baptised, oils which have been blessed by the Bishop. 

Confirmation is a public act of commitment after a person has been baptised as an infant.  At the service of confirmation, he or she will affirm their commitment to Christ and to the Christian faith, and the Bishop will then ask for them to be ‘confirmed’ with the Holy Spirit.  They are taking on the baptismal vows which were said on their behalf by their parents and godparents.  St Michael’s are having a joint Confirmation service with Framlingham College on 16 November.
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The cover is a lovely harvest sketch from Charlotte Butcher, aged 8. Thank you very much, Charlotte, for your first magazine cover.
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	DIARY FOR OCTOBER 2007


	Wednesday 3rd 
	10.30am
	Discussion Group  at Easton House – see below.

	Thursday 4th
	11am
	Brandeston 100+ Club Draw  at Coffee Morning

	Friday 5th 
	10am – 12 noon
	Kettleburgh Café at Kettleburgh Village Hall – see below.

	Sunday 7th 
	11 am
	Easton Harvest Festival followed by lunch in Village Hall.

	Sunday 7th 
	5.30 pm
	Kettleburgh Harvest Festival followed by Harvest Supper in Village Hall at 6.45pm – see below.

	Friday 12th 
	7.30 pm
	Brandeston Film Club. Start of season – see below.

	Saturday 13th
	7.30 pm
	Brandeston Harvest Horkey. Village Hall – see below.

	Sunday 14th
	3.00pm
	East Anglian Academy Concert  St Michael’s Church, Framlingham. Mendelssohn and English Organ Music.

Dr Gillian Ward Russell - Organ

Tickets £10 (£8 pre booked) , Students £4

	Thursday 18th
	8.00pm
	‘Ladies Night’ shopping i.a.o. Pre-School  Earl Soham Primary School – see below.

	Sunday 21st 
	5.30 pm
	Benefice Songs of Praise. Easton Church – see below.

	Tuesday 31st 
	
	Shoeboxes for Romania to Jackie Clark, Windyridge, Kettleburgh


	Kettleburgh Café Coffee Morning

	Friday 5th October 10.00am to 12noon
Supporting Macmillan Great Coffee Morning

	As well as the usual home-baking and produce for sale.

	Come along and meet and talk to …

	PC Trudie Beckwith from Framlingham Safer Neighbourhood Team

	June Alexander from the Suffolk Drug and Alcohol Action Team

	The Coffee Caravan will also be there with lots more information.


          Gwenda Weeks          
*************
KETTLEBURGH HARVEST FESTIVAL

Our service of thanksgiving will take place at St Andrews Church on Sunday 7th October at 5.30pm, when the speaker will be Martin Humphries, executive director of “Tools with a Mission”, who will talk to us about the very useful work of this charity in poor countries. Any flowers or produce for decorating the church should be taken on the Friday or Saturday and please bring your gifts for distribution to the service. We welcome pre-packed food which will be sent to the Ormiston Trust Family Centre in Ipswich and fresh produce which will be taken to Mills Meadow in Framlingham.

Following the service, at approximately 6.45pm we shall gather in the village hall for our traditional harvest supper. No ticket needed but do bring your own wine. We shall be grateful for donations towards the cost of the meal and any profit will be given to TWAM.

Everyone is welcome at either or both of these events so do book the date now.             VU
*************
BRANDESTON FILM CLUB
The film club will start the new season on Friday, 12th October with “Miss Potter” – a charming film about Beatrix Potter.  Start time - 7.30 p.m.

The Club membership arrangements will change this season in that there will be a £10 membership fee then all the films shown will have no entrance charge and will be free.  The season will run until June 2008, so this is very good value and give you the opportunity to see nine films.  The Club will meet, as before, on every second Friday of the month starting at 7.30 p.m. There will also be refreshments available during the interval.

With the equipment acquired by Brandeston village hall the quality on the screen is excellent and gives everyone a chance to see movies at a local venue.  Do come along and support the Club.




                                        Sue Thurlow
*************
BRANDESTON HARVEST HORKEY
This year’s Horkey returns to a more traditional format and will be held in the evening of Saturday 13th October starting at 7.30 p.m. The menu will be: soup followed by cold meats with jacket potatoes and salads, then apple pie and cream.  Tickets are £8 each (children half price) available from the Thursday Coffee Morning in Brandeston village hall, from Eve Crane – 685893 or from Sue Thurlow – 685673.  

To make sure all preparations can be done on time and supplies purchased, last ticket sales will be on Tuesday 9th October.  Ticket numbers are limited because of the seating capacity of the hall so make sure you get your ticket early.                                 Sue Thurlow
*************
PRE-SCHOOL GROUP goes from strength to strength

The facility for young children has been a great success story at Brandeston village hall.  About 20 children attend the pre-school group in the hall regularly.  Toddlers and their mothers meet on Friday mornings and older pre-school children can attend on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.  

The group is to hold a fund raising “ladies’ night” of shopping at Earl Soham primary school on Thursday, 18th October at 8.00pm – entry £3 on the door.  For further details contact Fiona on 685183.
*************
BENEFICE SONGS OF PRAISE
As announced in the last magazine, a Songs of Praise will take place in Easton Church on Sunday 21st October at 5.30pm. If you have a favourite hymn please write the first line on a piece of paper and pass it to one of the churchwardens who will pass it on to the organisers of the service. The 8 hymns with the most nominations will be used in the service so do come along to raise the roof with your singing.


          VU
FROM THE REGISTERS

On Thursday 20th September the ashes of Nicki Osborne were laid to rest in Kettleburgh Churchyard next to Freda Hopwood’s. Nicki was the mother of Jan Bell and died, aged 71 years, in September 1991 at Hadleigh in Essex. Jan is the wife of Eddie, and they live at 2, Church Road, Kettleburgh next to Pat and Ted Peck.

Whilst Nicki was born in East London and thereafter lived in Essex, she was very much loved and respected, being thought of as a real lady. Half the ashes from her death have been buried in the USA near her brother.

Jan has lived in Kettleburgh two years and enters very much into the life of the community. She and Eddie have two children - Jane who lives in Ongar was with us as we laid the ashes, (a teacher) with three boys Ted, Rolph and Barnaby; Andrew who lives in Hadleigh, Suffolk, has three girls Natalie, Polly and Emily. What a lovely family.

We remember Jan and send our love and sympathy to them May God bless you all.       GV
ADVANCED NOTICES
	Saturday 3rd November
	9.30am – 12.30am
	Kettleburgh Churchyard Working Party. Helpers wanted. Please bring gloves & tools. Contact John Bater

	Saturday 3rd November
	7pm for 7.30pm
	Traditional Music at Brandeston Village Hall – see below.

	Sunday 11th November
	9.30am
10.15am
	Easton Remembrance Day Service
Brandeston and Kettleburgh Remembrance Day Service at Brandeston church.

	Friday 16th November
	7.30pm
	Kettleburgh Quiz Evening at Village Hall

	Wednesday 21st November
	7.30 pm
	Licensing Service of new Priest. Brandeston Church – see below.

	Sunday 25th November
	3.00pm
	East Anglian Academy Concert at St Michael’s Church, Framlingham.

Advent to Christmas

Malcolm Russell – Organ

(Admission Free – collection)


MELODEON MAGIC and more…

Come and enjoy an evening of Traditional Music at Brandeston Village Hall on Saturday 3rd November; 7pm for 7.30pm.

Squeeze-boxes, singers, step-dancers and more. Glass of wine and refreshments. Draw. Tickets £6 from Mary Moore (685354) and Valerie Fellows (01473 737583), and at Brandeston Coffee Morning.

Proceeds for Driving for the Disabled.


                             Mary Moore
*************
THE BENEFICE
By now most of you will probably have heard the good news that the interregnum will be much shorter than expected and in a few weeks time we shall have our own Priest again, the Reverend Robin Alderson who lives at Snape. As the long term Deanery Plan is for this benefice to amalgamate with the Marlesford benefice, Canon Harry Edwards of Marlesford will be licensed as Priest-in-Charge and the Reverend Robin Alderson as Associate Minister with responsibility for our three parishes. The licensing service will take place on Wednesday 21st November at 7.30 pm at All Saints’ Church, Brandeston.
We are grateful to the retired clergy who have been celebrating Holy Communion in our parishes during the interregnum and we have enjoyed meeting new people, but it will be good to have our own Priest again.

We are glad that Graham is now well enough to take some of the services and we feel sure that in the future he will still do so from time to time.

                The Churchwardens
PAST EVENTS

KETTLEBURGH VILLAGE PRODUCE SHOW

A big THANK YOU to everyone who worked so hard to make the show such a success this year.  We had many more entries than in the previous couple of years and the hall was full with a wonderful array of flowers, fruit, vegetables and cookery.  It was great to see many new competitors, several of whom took home a prize or two.  WELL DONE and please enter again next year.  The cookery judge in particular had a very difficult job with no less than 11 entries in the class for Coconut Lemon Bars.  No wonder she didn't want to stay for lunch!  Thank you to all who helped setting out the hall, with teas, the draw and the auction it made a lovely afternoon and it's good we can keep this long-standing village event going.  We are currently researching the history of our village show, so if anyone has any information or photos we'd be pleased to hear from you.  Likewise, if you've any good ideas for next year and beyond please let me know.

 





                                Claire Norman  724372

*************  
DISCUSSION GROUP

The discussion group met on Wednesday 5th September when we looked at the pictures which had been brought along.  These ranged from abstract, 21st century paintings to medieval murals with all sorts of different styles in between.  Discussion was lively and varied and all sorts of links were made between the different subjects and the purposes of the pictures.  There were also some prayers and poems.  It was evident that our reactions and feelings evoked by the works of art were similar even though individual tastes varied considerably.

One painting which was liked by all was a depiction of St Francis and that has led us on to choose to study the lives of three saints between now and Christmas (say that word quietly – not because we doubt the wonder of the gift of Christmas but because mention of the season evokes feeling of panic in some)!  In October our topic will be St Francis, in November Julian of Norwich and in December (appropriately) St Nicholas.  Do come along if you are interested.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 3rd October at 10.30 am at Easton House.

          JWE

*************
HISTORIC CHURCHES TRUST SPONSORED BIKE RIDE

What a perfect day for a cycle ride, where I was anyway. I wanted a change of scene so rode along the North Norfolk coast from Sheringham to wells with the sea breeze in my face. Thank you to everyone who helped in any way.

More next month.




                                             Pat Peck
What a wonderful day for the Bike Ride. It was perfect. This is just a short account of the day.

78 people signed in at the Church and 58 at the Chapel at Brandeston. Thanks to everyone who sat at the Church and the Chapel, to everyone who sponsored the cyclists and to the cyclists themselves.

What a wonderful job Peter made of the flowers in the bicycle basket, in the church porch.

More information in the November magazine.
Thanks again to everyone.





           Ruth Garratt
*************
BRANDESTON 100+ CLUB
The prize winners in the September draw, held at the village hall on Thursday 6th September were;

1st prize
     Hilary Whiting of 31 The Street, Brandeston

2nd prize
     Patience Douglas-Scott of The Hollies, Mutton Lane, Brandeston

The next draw is due to be held at the village hall on Thursday 4th October.

                Don Evans

NOTICES
HOME-START
This is an invitation to YOU if you have parenting experience, have a few hours a week to spare, know how to put other people at ease and like children.
YOU could have something precious to give a family who is struggling.

“Home-Start has been my life-line since my daughter was born”

“Knowing that someone else cares is wonderful. The feeling of loneliness and despair disappears entirely.”

Why not sign up for one of our enjoyable and informative volunteer preparation courses held in late September and late January each year in Woodbridge. Then you will be carefully matched with a family and your weekly visits to them will be arranged.

Travel expenses will be paid and ongoing support is provided. Men and women are welcome.

For more information please contact

Home-Start Suffolk Coastal

01394 389402

Home-Start Suffolk Coastal is a Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England and Wales. Registered Charity Number 1105001.

*************
LETTER FROM THE EDITOR
Val Butcher has kindly agreed to take over the editorship of the parish magazine from me, for which I am very grateful. So I am asking anyone who contributes to it to let her have their contributions, by the 15th of the month, please.

Address: Woodlands, Church Road, Kettleburgh, or e-mail valerie.butcher@talk21.com, tel: 724777.
We are greatly indebted to her for what she does already, and to Nicky Comer, who rescues us when Val is not available. I must say a great thank you, too, to Graham Vellacott for all he has contributed to the magazine, which has been most of it! Thank you, Graham, very much for your hard and valuable work, and all who have helped me in various ways.






 Dr Anthony Fletcher

THANK YOU

I would like to express my thanks to Anthony for all the tremendous work that he has put in to editing the magazine over several years. He has also contributed many articles, and  provided us with some wonderful sketches for the cover; I hope that he will continue with a few more! We all wish you well, Anthony, and hope that you enjoy your ‘retirement’ – thanks again for everything that you have done for the magazine.                           Val Butcher
DR ANTHONY FLETCHER

We send our love and good wishes to Anthony Fletcher. As I write, he is in hospital waiting to have pacemakers fitted to his chest. He is very brave, very strong and in good spirits. Again, we wish him well and by the time you (and he) read this I am sure he will be home again, probably busying about! We look forward to seeing him about, but he must take care.
May God bless you Anthony.





          GV
TIMES PAST

Earlier in the year it was suggested that Low Street, Brandeston might like to revert to its former name of Lower Candy. Residents voted against this but the two parishes might be interested in the story behind the name.

Lower Candy derived from the fact that the land round about was owned by Archibald Acheson, 2nd Earl of Gosford (1776 – 1849). The Acheson family originated in Gosford, East Lothian, Scotland. In 1610 a junior branch emigrated to Armagh, Northern Ireland where they built Gosford Castle which remained their principal seat until after the Second World War.

Archibald Acheson was the last Governor-in Chief of British North America including Lower Canada from 1835 to 1838. Through his wife he also owned a lot of land in Suffolk. In 1835 he had been made Baron Worlingham (near Beccles) in the peerage of the United Kingdom.
His wife, Mary, was the daughter and heiress of Robert Sparrow of Worlingham Hall, described as ‘a large and handsome mansion’ which had belonged to the Sparrow family since about 1750. Members of the Sparrow family also lived in Kettleburgh from about 1692 until 1781.

The Countess died at Worlingham in 1841, the Suffolk estates of the Earl of Gosford being sold in 1845. These included Forge House, the Forge and Office Farm in Brandeston, together with Brook Farm and Little Farm, now part of Church Farm in Kettleburgh.                                                                                                                                             WMW
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